
Safety Issue Type: Recalls
December 01 2021    NHTSA Campaign Number: 21C005000 

Loose Foam in Child Seat May Become Choking Hazard
Loose pieces of foam can present a choking hazard to a child, increasing the risk of injury.

NHTSA Campaign Number    21C005000

Manufacturer    Clek, Inc.

Components    CHILD SEAT

Potential Number of Units Affected    150599
Summary
Clek, Inc. (Clek) is recalling certain Foonf, model numbers FO12 through FO19, and Fllo, model 
numbers FL15 through FL19, convertible child seats manufactured prior to May 21, 2021.  A 
child may pick pieces of foam from the foam cushion located under the seat pad.
Remedy
Clek will provide a molded plastic insert that prevents access to the foam, along with 
instructions on how to attach it to the child seat, free of charge.  Owner notification letters are 
expected to be mailed in December 2021.  Owners may contact Clek customer service at 
1-866-656-2462.
Notes
Owners may also contact the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration Vehicle Safety 
Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY 1-800-424-9153), or go to www.nhtsa.gov.

Affected Products (2)

Child Seat
CLEK FLLO 9999
CLEK FOONF 9999

Associated Documents (6)

Remedy Instructions and TSB
RCRIT-21C005-0139.pdf 726.369KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2021/RCRIT-21C005-0139.pdf

Recall 573 Report - Amendment 2
RCLRPT-21C005-4812.PDF 217.046KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2021/RCLRPT-21C005-4812.PDF

Defect Notice 573 Report
RCLRPT-21C005-3520.PDF 217.1KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2021/RCLRPT-21C005-3520.PDF

Recall 573 Report - Amendment 3
RCLRPT-21C005-4948.PDF 218.544KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2021/RCLRPT-21C005-4948.PDF
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Recall Acknowledgement
RCAK-21C005-1232.pdf 781.415KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2021/RCAK-21C005-1232.pdf

Recall 573 Report - Amendment 1
RCLRPT-21C005-1869.PDF 217.107KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2021/RCLRPT-21C005-1869.PDF
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